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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

JANUARY 12, 2012 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  David Hedderly-Smith was not present. There were no homeowners in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the November 2, 2011 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Lisa made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements at and for the year ended December 31, 2011 were presented and reviewed.  General discussions followed.  It was noted that net operating income for the year was about $4,000, which is basically breakeven.  No motions made or voted upon.
3. The 2012 assessment was discussed at length.  It was noted that the Pinebrook Master Association increased their assessment to $85 for 2012, up from $75 previously.  Ted and Cory noted that the last increase in HOA dues were in 1997 when they were raised to $200 per year, and that the PHOA has absorbed the PMA assessment each year since 2003.  General discussion including the need to establish a reserve fund in accordance with Utah State law followed.  It was also noted that the assessment could be raised in future years, if necessary, depending on cash needs, proposed capital improvements or to maintain as reserved funds. Holly made the motion to increase the 2012 annual assessment to $235 per improved or unimproved lot.  Lisa seconded.  Vote all in favor.
4. Ted discussed communications with Vic Method and property disputes he’s had with his neighbor, Abigail Pitou, regarding landscaping on and around the trail running between their properties.  The HOA had the property surveyed to determine actual property boundaries.  It was noted that Mr. Method has asked that the HOA contact Ms. Pitou about his concerns with her landscaping actions around the property.  Ted said he would contact Ms. Pitou this spring to discuss the concerns.
5. Dan discussed the meeting held with Mike Baker attended by his attorney as well as Craig Hoggan, the HOA’s attorney.  Dan expressed the HOA’s suggestion that in lieu of removing the roof entirely, the surface be properly painted with a non-reflective paint.  Neither Mr. Baker nor his attorney accepted Dan’s suggestion to paint the roof.  As of the date of this meeting, no further communication has been received from Mr. Baker or his attorney regarding resolution of the issue.  Cory noted that he had discussed the matter with Craig Hoggan that day, and that Craig would follow up on the matter and respond.  It was suggested that a notice of non-compliance with the CC&R’s be filed with Summit County, to make future owners of the property aware of the situation.
6. There was general discussion of the solar panels proposed to be installed by David Hedderly-Smith.  Dan noted that he was given the preliminary approval to proceed with the installation in the spring because of the location and design of his house, and that the issue would be revisited once installed.  It was suggested, however, that the issue of solar panels and potential reflectivity be included in the next newsletter. 
7. The 2012 General Meeting of the Owners was scheduled for March 7, 2012 at 6pm.  Location proposed for Park City Academy.
8. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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